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Parent(s)/Guardian(s) - 
 
On Monday, May 4, 2020, I shared my disappointment regarding the order that closed our school building for the 
remainder of the school year for the health and safety of our students, staff, and community.  During the past few days, we 
have been working on plans to recognize our seniors. Dr. Handerhan sent our seniors an email and let them know that the 
first part of our recognition will take place this evening, and that we are moving forward with plans for an onsite 
graduation subject pending approval by the NJDOE.  
 
Equally important is our focus on supporting learning for all students, I've asked teachers to move any live video sessions 
from "optional" to "mandatory" in an effort to increase engagement among students. (Students who are unable to 
participate will be provided with an alternate assignment.) Teachers who are using live video will schedule one or more 
sessions according to the following schedule: 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

Period 1 10-11am - 3-4pm or 7-8pm - 

Period 2  11-12pm - 4-5pm or 8-9pm - 

Period 3  3-4pm or 7-8pm - 10-11am - 

Period 4  4-5pm or 8-9pm - 11-12pm - 

Period 5  - 10-11am - 3-4pm or 7-8pm 

Period 6  - 11-12pm - 4-5pm or 8-9pm 

Period 7  - 3-4pm or 7-8pm - 10-11am 

Period 8  - 4-5pm or 8-9pm - 11-12pm 

 
I appreciate your partnership in ensuring that your children know that we do have six weeks of school, and that these 
sessions, the resources posted by teachers and the assignments submitted are all important parts of maintaining our 
learning during our Digital Days. Given the uncertainty of our future, I invite you to share your feedback about our current 
Digital Days plan, the possibility of summer academic programs, and the possibility of future Digital Days through this 
survey​. 
 
Please know that currently, our fields and our school remain closed, and it is expected that all expectations for social 
distancing are observed. Individuals may visit, but groups of people are not permitted on school grounds. We will be 
making appointments for staff and students to come to the building to retrieve their belongings in the coming weeks. 
 
Debra Gulick  
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